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At the Centennial of my professional organization in 1989, Dr. Jacob R. Marcus said,  

"We glory in the knowledge that we are today the largest liberal religious movement in the 

world.  We preach a gospel of ethics and rationality.  We Jews should be proud of the 

contributions we have made to our great republic.  The whole course of American history 

would have changed if the Egyptians had survived in the Red Sea and we had been 

drowned. 

…50,000 Jewish men and women teach in the colleges of America; Nobel Prize winners 

abound.  300 universities list Hebrew or Judaic studies in their catalogs." 

It is extraordinary that the Jewish minority of 2% of America today, but never more than 4%, 

has been able to achieve the magnitude of impact that we have had on our society.  Some have 

suggested that it is genetic, but I suggest that it is the basic values of Judaism that stress the 

importance of family and education.  But while maintaining our religious identity, we have 

fully thrown our hat in with the American experience. 

 

As societal barriers have fallen, to the point where they are virtually non-existent, the 

temptation to assimilate can be extremely seductive.  Institutions like Betenu serve as a 

bulwark defending us from those forces of assimilation. As I transition to Rabbi Emeritus in 

the middle of December, ultimately, Betenu's future and our ability as a congregation to 

continue our resolve to be both loyal Americans and loyal members of this Jewish community, 

depend on your support. 

 

Judaism has always been community based. The ve-a-hav-ta says, "teach them (i.e. words of 

Torah and by extension, Judaism) diligently to your children."  The community has always 

been the key that has allowed and will continue to allow our children to be Jews and not just 

people of Jewish ancestry. 

 

Toward being good Jews, support Betenu.  Toward being good Americans, celebrate 

Thanksgiving, that uniquely American holiday that unites both our American and Jewish 

heritage like no other secular holiday. 

 

From Karen and me, Happy Thanksgiving. 

Le-sha-lom, Joshua L. Segal, Rabbi 

Rabbi's Message: November 2012 –Chesh-van/Kis-leiv 5773 

Volume 30; No. 4 
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“The Retirement Celebration” for Rabbi Segal  

 

 

 

SATURDAY 12-15-2012  
Betenu Congregation will officially wish Rabbi Segal a happy re-

tirement and thank him for his years of  service to Betenu.   5PM 

service with a pot luck dinner to follow and a few surprises: fami-

lies please bring a main dish, singles/couples  bring a side dish  

(no pork or shell fish please).                        

Suggested donation $5.00 per member family,  

$10 non-members which includes cake, ice cream, drinks, and gift 

contribution.   If  you would like to write a note to Rabbi Segal, 

speak that evening,  or send a donation  please send to Betenu of-

fice via e-mail or US mail and mark “Attn: retirement”.     

Questions or comments, please e-mail Sheryl or Elsa. 

RSVP: by Dec 2nd  - send e-mail Betenu office at be-

tenu@nii.net, or call 603-886-1633 
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DEADLINE for the DECEMBER Newsletter is  

12/7.  Please send articles and information  

 

NOVEMBER  BIRTHDAY „S 

Benjamin Conley 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

        1 2 
7:30pm  

Rabbi -

led 

3  
Kabbalah 
Class 
12:45 

Vayera 

4 

Sunday-
School 
9am 

5 6 7 8 9 
7:30pm  

Rabbi -

led 

10  
Chayei 
Sarah 

11 
Sunday-
School 
9am 

12 
Exec 
Board 
Mtg 730 

13 14 15 
  
  
  

16 
7:30pm  

Rabbi -

led 

17  
oldot 

18 
Sunday-
School 
9am 

19 20 21 22 23 
7:30pm  

Lay-led 

24  
Vayetze 

25 
NO  
Sunday 
School  

26 27 28 29 30 
7:30pm  

Lay-led 

  

NOVEMBER 2012  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Vayishlach 

2 

Sunday 
School 
9am 

3 4 5 6 7Rabbi 

Led 

Service 

8  
Vayeshev 

 

9 
Sunday 
School 
9am 

10 

 

 

11 

 

 

12 

 

 

13 

 

 

14 
Rabbi Led 

Chanuka— 

7th candle 

15 Miketz 

FAREWEL

L 

HAVDALAH  

16 
Sunday 
School 
9am 

17 18 19 20 21 
Rabbi led 

1st Rabbi 

Baron Svc  

22 
Vayigash 

23 24 25 26 27 28 
Layled 

29  
Vayechi 

30 31      

DECEMBER  2012  
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CONGREGATION BETENU 
Rabbi:  Joshua Segal  603-886-1633 or rabbi@betenu.org 

President:  Elsa Conrad 603-879-9189 

VP Finance: Bob Rimalover 603-672-5629  

VP Admin:  none currently 

VP Educ: Sheryl Liberman 603-424-4609 

Secretary: Pam Blotcky 603-882-4029 

Bookkeeper Elsa Conrad 603-879-9189 

Trustee: Steve Blotcky  603-882-4029 

Trustee: Susan Rodil 603-878-4677 

Trustee@Large: Sara Murphy  603-465-7119 

Trustee@Large: Joel Silberg 603-472-8143 

Newsletter Editor: Susan Rodil 604-878-4677 

Oneg Representative: Roberta Pavoll 672-9820 

Hospital Visits: Please keep us informed! 

Due to national privacy laws, hospitals are not allowed to call con-

gregations to inform them that their members have been admitted 

as patients. If  you know you are going to be in the hospital or unex-

pectedly find yourself  in the hospital , please tell a nurse that you 

would like to see the hospital chaplain, who can call the Temple to 

let us know that you are there if  you would enjoy support and com-

fort from our Congregation Betenu community.  
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ONEG SHABBATS 

 

CURRENT SCHEDULED ONEGS:  

FRI. 11/9-KIRSH/GOLOSARSKY FAMILY 

FRI.  11/16-JUSCZAK FAMILY 

FRI. 12/7-LEARY FAMILY 

FRI. 12/14- BELESCA, CONRAD, LIBERMAN AND PAVOLL 

FAMILIES 

 

THANK YOU TO THE 

FAMILIES SPONSORING 

     

     To host an Oneg, one brings the 

desserts, fruit, and challah, and sets up 

and cleans up.  

     To sponsor an Oneg, one pays $54 and the Oneg committee will 

purchase the food, set up and clean up. Either way you do it,  you can 

honor a birthday,  an anniversary, or any other special event in your 

life, by choosing the Oneg closest to that special date.  Or you can 

remember the Yahrzeit of  a loved one by hosting or sponsoring the 

Oneg on the Shabbat when you come to say Kaddish.   
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2012-2013 (5773)  
Sunday Religious School is in  

FULL~ Swing. 

 

 

Did you know your child is more 

attentive and happier when he/she brings 

a snack and a drink to have during break 

time each Sunday?   

 If  you are interested in sending in a group snack, please drop it  

off  at the office in the morning.  
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BETENU RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NEWS  

Interested or have questions?  Contact Sheryl Liberman  

saml54@comcast.net or  call 424-4609. 

 Thanks to all the families who have provided generous Friday night 

onegs. These nights provide a great opportunity for the children to cele-

brate Shabbat together.  Join us more often!  

  

Trimester 1 Progress Reports to be distributed on Sunday, Nov. 18.  

Please arrive at Betenu at 11:45 to receive your child ( ren ) ’ s report.  

You will have the opportunity to meet with teachers to discuss your 

child ’ s progress.   Keep in mind the following attendance requirements 

for your child to attain maximum learning: Sunday School classes:  all 

ages—27 sessions;   Shabbat/Holiday services: Grades K-3—minimum 

of 4 services  ; Gr 4-5—minimum of 7 services ; Grades 6-7— minimum 

of 15 services.   

No Sunday school Nov. 25.  Happy Thanksgiving to you!!  We are thank-

ful for all our Betenu families and dedicated teachers.   

 ****Check out our Hanukkah gift shop****      

           

Watch for information about our early  

PJ Havdallah Night  - Planning for December !  
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Congregation Betenu acknowledges with 

 

DONATIONS:  

Anonymous donation—Greatly appreciated  

Spokane Family in honor of  Joe Silberberg 80th Birthday  

 



Betenu News 
11 

November ~Yahrzeit List 

 

Shirley Levine ........... aunt of  Diana Stern November    5 

Carol Stern ................ mother of  David Stern November 10  

William Wright .........  November 11  

Rabbi Ernst Conrad father of  Elsa Conrad November 13  

Robert Burger ........... father of  Eric Burger November 16 

Pearl Gribetz ............. mother of  Jeff  Gribetz November 20 

Harriet Fanny Witkowski mother of  Ellen HoffmanNovember 20 

David Mendelsohn ..  November 21 

Ruth Clarke ............... grandmother of  Elissa KahnNovember 22 

Josephine Kenswil ... mother of  Jackie Rossier November.  

Hava bat Shifra v’Yoel mother of  Sonia CampeanuNovember 25  

Leo Silver .................. grandfather of  Paula SilverNovember 25 

Anne Werner ............ mother of  Sara Murphy November 26  

Wanda Burger ........... mother of  Eric Burger November 27 

Elizabeth Conley ...... niece of  Suzanne Maine November 28 

Josephine Kenswil ... mother of  Jackie Rossier November 30 
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 UPCOMING PLANNING AT BETENU  

 

 

Dec. 14  Friday night  Chanuka Service   

WILL be Rabbi Segal  Last event. 

Watch your email for details.  

 

 

=============================== 

 

Next Kabbalah Class, studying The Zohar,  

Contact Office for more information  Everyone is wel-

come.  

 

 



Betenu News 
13 

  

 

 

 

 

BYG 

BETENU YOUTH GROUP 

 

Watch for flyers and emails 

 

All Sunday school children are invited to attend.  Par-
ents must remain with children during events.  

 

 
Activities are being planned for  

the 2nd Sunday of each month  

Pack your child a drink and lunch 
on activity day.  
 

/images/view;_ylt=A0PDoX4j.ZZQICsAgeKJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBlMTQ4cGxyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1n?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dannouncement%2Bfree%2Bclip%2Bart%26n%3D30%26ei%3Dutf-8%26tab%3Dorganic%26ri%3D1&w=468&h=351&imgurl=jg169.k12
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COMMUNITY HAPPEINGS 

 The Jewish Federation of New Hampshire and the New Hampshire 

Board of Rabbis is excited to announce that Dr. Amy-Jill Levine 

will be speaking in Manchester on Saturday evening, Nov. 10, 

2012.  Dr. Levine is an internationally known biblical scholar, 

and her presentation that evening is entitled "What's A Nice Jew-

ish Girl Doing Studying a Book Like That?  Jewish Scholarship of 

the Christian Bible."  The program will begin  at 7:30, and will in-

clude prepared remarks as well as an opportunity for the audi-

ence to present Dr. Levine with questions.  

 Dr. Levine is currently the E. Rhodes and Leona B. Carpen-

ter Professor of New Testament Studies and Professor of Jew-

ish Studies at the Divinity School and College of Arts and Sci-

ence, Vanderbilt University in Nashville, TN.  She is concurrently 

an Affiliated Professor 

Woolf Institute: Centre for the Study of Jewish-Christian Rela-

tions, Wesley House, Cambridge UK.  

Dr. Levine’s evening in Manchester comes as part of larger 

weekend commitment in our state. “Common Roots, Different Gar-

dens  Christians and Jews in Dialogue” is a series of lectures 

comprising the Charlotte Reynolds Wakefield Lecture Series, 

presented by Plymouth Congregational United Church of Christ 

and the New Hampshire Bible Society.  Speaking in Plymouth on 

Friday evening, Saturday morning and afternoon, and Sunday af-

ternoon,  Dr. Levine’s topics include:  “Jesus, Judaism, and the Bi-

ble:  Problems and Possibilities”; “How Jews and Christians Read 

Scripture Differently”; “Hearing the Parables as Jewish Stories”; 

and “Deforming the Good News:  How Jews and Christian Misun-

derstand Each Other.”  For more information on the Wakefield 

Lecture Series, you may go to uccplymouth.org. 

“We are thrilled to be able to welcome a scholar of Dr. Le-

vine’s caliber to Manchester,” said Rabbi Beth D. Davidson,  “and 

we appreciate the support of the JFED and the constituent con-

gregations and rabbis who are making this evening possible.  It is a 

wonderful example of what the community can do when we work 

together, and we hope those interested will make every effort to 

attend what promises to be a wonderful opportunity for learn-

ing.”   

The program is free, and open to all.  
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The Temple Beth Abraham Sisterhood is sponsoring a Meet the 

Author night with former Nashua area author Ruth Nemzoff.  

There is no fee for the event, and it's about a very relevant topic - 

spending time with family.  The event is on November 7th, 8pm at 

TBA, giving us attending plenty of time to put Ruth's advice into 

practice in advance of Thanksgiving!  

We are extending invitations throughout the greater Nashua com-

munity.   If you would, please share the attached flyer with your 

membership  

Shana Tovah,  

Shari Zedeck  

TBA Sisterhood  

Nashua, NH 

tbasisterhood@gmail.com  
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AND FOR ONLINE SHOPPING, 
TEXTBOOKS AND A MILLION 

OTHER THINGS... 
 

Don’t forget to shop through Betenu’s link to Amazon.com. Betenu 
will receive a percentage of the purchase price.  
 
You can shop for books and a million other things through this link. Just go to our 
website: www.betenu.org, put your cursor over “Search new and used, 
Amazon.com”, and when the cursor changes, click. Or you can enter your search 

BETENU NOW ACCEPTS MC, VISA & Discover! 

 

You can use MasterCard, VISA or Discover card  to pay membership fees, school 

tuition, gift 

store purchases, or even to make a donation!  

Call the office (or stop in) to arrange 

the charge and let us know the amount 

and what it’s for.  

Volunteer at Betenu!   
   If  you have a passion, a talent or a skill,  
    this is a good time of  year  
         to start lending a hand at Betenu.    
 
   It’s a highly rewarding experience.  
    It takes a village! 
   Please contact the office,  if  you can help. 

http://www.instamerchant.com/
mailto:betenu@nii.net
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LIKE US on FACEBOOK  

http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Congregation-

Betenu/250291141669802 

http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Congregation-Betenu/250291141669802
http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Congregation-Betenu/250291141669802

